
For tabling at BFAC 

COMMUNITY EMERGENCY SERVICES MANAGER REPORT 

May I firstly thank each and every one of you for taking the time to volunteer at 
your brigade. I would like also, to thank your families, partners and friends that 
support you while you care for your community. Thank you very much. 

I would like to thank your executive team too whose hard work and diligence has 
helped pave the way for the next season. If you are not in the leadership group 
going forward, I thank you for your service. Those that are continuing in your 
executive positions I look forward to working with you this coming year. 

Now for information that maybe of interest. 

Local Government Grant Scheme (LGGS) Operating Grant –  

DFES have agreed to $230,000 and increase of $25k on their original offer for next 
year’s operating budget 2024/2025. 

Security systems have now been in stalled at the Denbarker and Perillup fire sheds. 
With extra work carried out at the Denbarker shed to improve signal strength to the shed. 

GRANTS – Western Power grants were opened and some of the brigades have 
submitted applications. 

TRAINING – Since September the training courses completed are as follows. 

• Plantation Firefighting 

• Fire Control Officer 

• Fire Extinguisher training. 

• Burn over training and refresher. 

• Fire fighting skills x 2. 

• Bush fire fighting x 2. 

• Ground Controller 

• Off road Driving. 

Future courses. 

• Fire fighting skills in May and June. 

• Bush fire fighting in May and June. 

• Fire control officer TBC. 
Another course can be scheduled as required. 

INCIDENTS 

When emailing incident reports to me at 6tnbase@gamil.com please also send to DFES 
reports at  

reports@dfes.wa.gov.au 

This will ensure that the reports are entered into the incident reporting system in a timely 
manner. Thank you to the Porongurup brigade, who are already doing this, this is 
working well. 

  

mailto:6tnbase@gamil.com
mailto:reports@dfes.wa.gov.au
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Some stats you may be interested in. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

So far this year the incidents attended are up by 34.69%, to 64 incidents, on the previous 
four-year average of 49 incidents to the end of February 2024. 
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PPC/PPE –  

There is some still on back order and I am endeavouring to get it here as soon as 
possible. I now have a stock room where I can store left over gear.  

When personal protective clothing and equipment has been issued this needs to be worn 
to all incidents that you attend. It is for your safety and last line of defence. 

VEHICLES 

All Appliances have been serviced. Please continue to report all issues through to 
myself. 

A high season appliance of a fast attack has been received this year from DFES and 
placed at Kendenup brigade. With one of the Kendenup 4.4 appliances being 
temporarily stored and used by the Narpyn Brigade. This will return to Kendenup once 
the high season fast attack has been recalled to duty further north for the 
Kimberly/Pilbara fire season. 

Replacement Program requests completed for this year. 

2023/2024 

An Isuzu 3.4 for Kendenup to replace their 3.4 Broadacre rego PL786- -approved. Yet 

to be delivered 

An Isuzu 3.4 for Middle Ward to replace their 2.4 rural rego PL10751 - approved. Yet to 
be delivered 

A Fast Attack Landcruiser for Porongurup to replace their fast attack rego 1EFN 819– 
approved. Yet to be delivered 

2024/2025 

An Isuzu 4.4 Broadacre crew cab for Rocky Gully to Replace their 2.4 Broadacre rego 
RG34– approved. 

2025/2026 to 2028/2029 

A 2.4 for Denbarker to replace their 2.4 Broadacre rego PL 11620 

A Tatra 4.4 Broadacre Crew Cab for Kendenup to replace their 4.4-1 Broadacre rego 
1DYK 614. 

An Isuzu 2.4 for Narpyn single cab to replace their 2.4 Broadacre rego PL 11604 

An Isuzu 2.4 for Narrikup single cab to replace their 2.4 Broadacre rego PL 11614 

An Isuzu 2.4 for Narrikup single cab to replace their 2.4 Broadacre rego PL 11615 

A Tatra 4.4 crew cab for Porongurup to replace their 4.4-1 Broadacre rego PL 11598 

A Tatra 4.4 single cab for Woogenellup to replace their 4.4 Broadacre rego PL 11603 

RADIOS 

Albany Communications have serviced all the radios and completed almost all of the 
service requests. 

If anyone is having issues, please report it ASAP there is a quick on page form that I 
can supply to the captain if required, same goes if your radio is damaged or gets broken 
during the off season, please report so that a service request can be lodged to get it 
fixed. 
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There is one outstanding service request currently for a handheld radio to be 
fixed/exchanged for a Porongurup Member. 

MEMBERS 

Being introduced this coming season will be the annual skills refresher. This will 
be undertaken by your training officer (Mike can assist with this if necessary). 
This is to ensure that everyone is ready and familiar with the use of equipment 
but more importantly the safety features of the appliances. 

Skills refresher sheet attached.  

Please send the completed skills refresher sheets to Mike’s email no later than 
30 November each year to. 

cesm@sop.wa.gov.au  

With the subject line ‘surname – first name – skills refresher – year. 

Some stats you may be interested in. 

 

Volunteer Supported Assistance Program 

If a volunteer is suffering an emotional crisis, then immediate attention is 
provided to keep them safe (call a family member or ambulance) and don’t 
leave them alone. The Shire and DFES can provide general support, 
assistance and counselling for all volunteers and their families. This does not 
have to be brigade related. If you need help, then help is available. 

Below are some numbers and services. 

• PeopleSense @ 1300 307 912 

• Access @ 1300 66 77 00 

• DFES Chaplain @ Pager (08) 9485 78 00 

• DFES Peer Support Program – 9395 9874 

• LifeLine @ 13 11 14 

Shire of Plantagenet Employee Assistance Program (EAP) (including 
volunteers) – LIFEWORKS 

Who can use LifeWorks? 

LifeWorks is available to you as an employee/volunteer of your organisation, as 
well as to your spouse/partner, and to your immediate family 
members/dependents.  

mailto:cesm@sop.wa.gov.au
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How do I connect with LifeWorks? 

• By phone - 1300 361 008 

• Online: login.lifeworks.com 

• By free mobile app for iOS or Android (Download the app by searching for 
“LifeWorks” in your device’s app store). 

1. Download the LifeWorks App from the Apple Store or GooglePlay, or go to 

login.lifeworks.com 

2. Click on Log in. 

3. Enter your username and password:  

CONNECT WITH LIFEWORKS TODAY FOR FREE CONFIDENTIAL SUPPORT 

Australia: 1300 361 008 

Please remember that it is FREE and CONFIDENTIAL to access this and there 

is NO REFERRAL needed, they can simply ring or access themselves. 
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